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Integration Joint Board      Agenda item: 5 

 
Date of Meeting:  25 May 2022 
 

Title of Report:  Chief Officer Report  

 

Presented by:  Fiona Davies, Chief Officer  
    
 

The Integration Joint Board is asked to: 

 Note the following report from the Chief Officer 

 

 
In my Chief Officers report it gives me great pleasure to highlight staff 

achievements and where we work across the partnership to think about how we 
do things in future and learn a little from each of our different disciplines.  
 

It’s also an opportunity for me to communicate directly with the public in Argyll & 
Bute, summarising some of the opportunities in developing health and social 

care services for the future.  
 
Strategic Plan 2022-2025 

 
In this meeting of the Board we present the Strategic Plan of the Integration 

Joint Board which will set out our course for the next three years based on our 
national guidance, our population and in consultation with our communities. 
Together with the Joint Commissioning Plan presented at the March 2022 IJB 

this will provide the direction and support how we plan and deliver services.   
 
National Care Service  

 
The National Care Service is likely to be the biggest change in our health and 

social care services since the National Health Service and is a hugely exciting 
time in terms of our ambitions for quality services in our urban, remote and 

island communities.  I’ll be thinking a lot about how I can best communicate this 
through the Chief Officers report in future and through our local structures now 
we are moving into a different phase of the pandemic.  

 
Deputy Chief Officer and Associate Director of Public Health 

 
Our Deputy Chief Officer George Morrison will be retiring this month after 42 
years of public service. Coming into the Chief Officers role George has been 

invaluable both in his experience and as a supportive colleague. He will be 
much missed.  
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Our esteemed colleague Dr Nicola Schinaia will also be moving to another post 

http://www.nhsinform.scot/


   

3 

The refurbishment has also created a more spacious and comfortable treatment 
area for patients and staff with a warm and welcoming reception and waiting 


